White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


March 12, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:25 p.m. on Monday, March 12, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, Charles Barnum, and Raymond Price representing Marathon.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2012  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

The treasurer stated that she had balanced with the Ingham County Treasurer.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Charlie Barnum took the floor and presented the board with a request for an increase in his Building Inspection Rate.  He is currently making $30.00 per inspection and whatever the going rate is for mileage.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to increase his rate to $60.00 per inspection with no additional charge for mileage.  Motion carried.  

Trustee Baker made a motion to hire Charlie Barnum as our Building Official, seconded by Trustee Graf. Motion carried.  He suggested having something in our ordinance stating that any monies not collected on condemned properties should be put on their property tax bills.

We discussed the delinquent property taxes for JR Sand and Gravel.  Our Zoning administrator, Ken Chamberlain will notify Mr. Raica that he no longer has a Special Use Permit.  His Permit required him to keep his personal property taxes current and they have been delinquent for some time.  Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  

Mr. Price took the floor and informed us that as of this date there have been 5218 barrels, 219,614 gallons of gas recovered.
Supervisor Marshall stated that Rusty Bloom will continue to bail hay on the property to the south of the hall.  The bushes that were planted by Harold Kemler have mostly died.  We will ask Mr. Bloom to plow them under.

We discussed the Park Meeting minutes.  Trustee Graf explained the need for new bleachers and the cost of $2846.00 plus $562.00 shipping and handling.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.

Five representatives from Enbridge came to address the concerns of the affected residents of our township.  The board tabled the discussion on the amendment to the easement for the township property until the April meeting.  Enbridge representatives showed a short video on the process of installing the new pipeline.  They stated that they have already paid for 60’ but will pay for the entire 85’, not just the additional 25’.  The old pipeline will be deactivated, they have no plans of using the old pipeline in the future, but that is not in writing.  The Enbridge representatives stated that they will be attending our April meeting.  Several of the residents spoke up and stated their concerns.                           

Meeting adjourned at 9:16 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

